MINUTES OF THE SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING

HELD Thursday 19th January 2023
Present:
Mrs Birmingham- Headteacher, 
Mrs Hall-Pupil Support Manager
Khaidyn Miller=Keegan -Andersen Housecaptain
Maya Mazur –Nightingale Housecaptain

Gracie Berry- Stephenson Housecaptain

Y5 Councillors-Madison Lawrenson, Danny Draper 
Y4 Councillors- Michael Galligan and Lexi-may Miles
Y3 Councillors- Kyla Fury
 Mrs Hall started the meeting by reading the school prayer.
	
	Discussion
	Key Points for Action

	1.
	Agree and sign the minutes form the last school council meeting.
	Mrs Hall asked Khaidyn to do this as Andersen House captain.

	2.
	Previous points raised:

-After school clubs
-Social time


	Mrs Birmingham informed the children that following the last meeting she had spoken to governors to agree funding for after school clubs.

Mrs Buckley is to take ownership of after school clubs. Within the next few weeks once times have been agreed the following clubs will take place:
SATS club (yr 6)-Mrs Buckley

Arts and crafts/board games club-Mrs Hall and Mrs Fletcher (KS1 and KS2 to be confirmed).

Sports clubs (KS2)- WLSP

Boys football club- Mr Fitzpatrick

Coding club- someone from outside school to run this.

 Mrs Birmingham is meeting with Edge Hill to see if they can run some more clubs.

Khaidyn suggested more football training- Mrs Nickson (girls) Mr Fitzpatrick (boys).

Lexi asked for a gymnastics clubs with more tricky elements- suggested outside clubs for this such as Dazzlers based at OLQP.

Mrs Birmingham explained the process of social time and that children are to choose up to 5 different activities which they can do during social time. Social time needs to be structured with set games/activities to do.

Mrs Birmingham will email teachers to discuss this further and find some money to allocate on new resources specially for social time.

	3.
	Books 2 Africa
	Every Easter school raises money for a specific charity. Whilst clearing out the school Mrs Birmingham has found lots of good quality books, that are no longer used by school. However rather than waste them and throw them away she suggested sending the books to a charity in Africa.
School could organise their cake sale event to raise money to pay for the postage to send the books away.

All school council were in favour of this and agreed it should be our Easter fundraiser.

	4.
	Further fundraising
	Children spoke about raising money for school to pay for school trips.
They suggested Easter egg raffle and a book/toy sale in summer with donations from home.

	5.
	School trips
	Khaidyn mentioned school trips. Year 5/6 go to Rock ad River in summer term2 and year 6 also have an end of year trip.
Mrs Birmingham said classes can have one trip a year outside of school and will email teachers to remind them of this.

	6.
	School council vacancy
	Mrs Hall reminded school council that we have one seat available due to Ava leaving St Edmunds last week.
She asked members to vote on whether the seat should be given to yr 5/6 or 3/4 

Members voted to remain in year 5/6.

Mrs Hall asked House captains to inform class teacher of this and to ask for possible nominations for the next school council member.

	7.
	Next school council meeting to be held after February half term. Date to be confirmed.
	


